PASS Meeting
April 14, 2025
Platteville Senior Center

Mary Bird, Scot Bird, Jill Goffinet, Melody Koppen, Jane Peoples, Eileen McCartney, Marv
Packer, and Larry McReynolds were present.

Jill called the meeting to order at 4:34 pm.

Approval of Minutes. Eileen motions to approve minutes as written. Scot seconds the motion.
All were in favor.

Senior Center Report.

Past Events:

Mahjong is ongoing every Tuesday and many are gathering on other days to play.
Platteville Community Fund update had 14 attendees.

SWHC Drug Interaction class had 15 attendees.

February Free Bingo had 40 attendees.

January movie “A Man Called Otto” had 40 attendees.

Lunch and Lecture with Brenda Dalecki had 21 attendees.

Our House Senior Breakfast (25 attendees) was again made possible by Ally as Our
House cancelled.

Neal Wilkins Board Games was well received and had 24 attendees.

United Methodist Community Dinner served approximately 250 meals at the April meal
which is sponsored by PASS.

Upcoming Events:

Kindergarten Intergenerational Game Days are scheduled for April 25, and May 23 at
Neal Wilkins Elementary School.

Movie “Age of Adaline” will show on April 30.

Bus Trips are planned for June 27, October 7, and November 13.



Senior Picnic is scheduled for August 6. The planning committee will meet May 1 at 9:00
am at the PSC.

COA Report. No new report.

New Business/Announcements.

Expenses. PASS will begin paying the Broske Center $150 for each use of the Center. Masonic
Temple fee is currently $100 a month. Copyright fee for monthly movie is up to $250 a month.

United Way. PASS received a grant for $3100 from the United Way to be used for the Senior
Picnic and the Senior Christmas Party. Marv and Eileen will coordinate to get a check
presentation and picture to put in the newspaper.

Trip Assistance. Money has previously been donated to the PASS for the intention of financially
assisting individuals who would like to go on a bus trip for one of the show. Jill and Melody will

research to find the dollar sum donated.

Canned Beef. Ann Weigel has donated a $250 Thrivent Card to PASS to go towards canned beef.
Eileen will make the canned beef and it will be for sale at the PSC for $10/pint and $20/quart.

Volunteers. Since the previous instructor has relocated, we are looking for a volunteer to teach
a card making class. Interns will be leaving at the end of the semester, so we are also looking
for a volunteer to teach a chair yoga class at the PSC.

Old Business: None.

Next meeting: Next meeting will be held on May 12, 2025 at 4:30 pm.

Eileen motions to adjourn meeting. Mary seconds motion. Jill adjourned the meeting at
5:45pm.



